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Investing in our schools  
As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $1.4 billion for new and upgraded schools in 
regional NSW. This targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a 
world class public education. 

Project overview   
Murwillumbah High School is being upgraded so students and staff can return to the school 
from the beginning of the 2025 school year.  

The upgrade will provide significantly improved classrooms and specialist learning spaces 
with new paint, floor coverings, energy-efficient LED lighting, air conditioning, furniture, 
fittings, and equipment.  

Progress update 

The demolition phase of the project, including removal of surplus buildings and hazardous 
materials, has been completed ahead of schedule. The inside of the buildings to be 
refurbished are now all stripped, with spaces looking very tidy and ready for fit out.  

Main works contract awarded 

We are pleased to advise that Hutchison Builders has been awarded the contract for the next 
and most significant phase of work at Murwillumbah High School, which includes the majority 
of internal refurbishment as well as landscaping and exterior works. 

Through the tender evaluation process, Hutchison demonstrated its commitment and ability 
to deliver the amount of work required at the school to a high standard and strict timeframe.  

The work done as part of this contract will ensure Murwillumbah High School recommences 
operations on Day 1 Term 1 2025.  Further works are set to be delivered in 2025, and we are 
working with the school leadership to ensure these works do not disrupt teaching and 
learning.  
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Notification of upcoming works 

From Monday 19 August 2024, Hutchison Builders will start setting up their site compound at 
Murwillumbah High School. These site establishment works are expected to take 
approximately 4 weeks and will include: 

• Preparing and fencing the compound area 

• Creating a contractor parking area and vehicle entry points 

• Mobilising machinery 

• Delivering and setting up the site sheds. 

Traffic management will be in place to make sure all vehicle movements are conducted safely. 
Work during the site establishment phase will be between 7 am and 5 pm, Monday to Fridays.  

As shown in the site map below, the site compound will be located inside the school boundary 
near the corner of Nullum Street and High School Lane. Additional vehicle entry points will be 
created from Nullum Street and High School Lane to provide contractor and delivery access 
to the compound. 

 

More information  

You can find more information about the project at 
https://edu.nsw.link/MurwillumbahHS or by scanning the QR code. 

If you have any questions about this project, you can contact School 
Infrastructure NSW during business hours at 1300 482 651 or 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au.     
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